
 

Every act of courage matters now. 

Don’t leave it to someone else – an authority, someone with power. 

YOU need to be brave. 

We always speak of everyday kindness.  What is needed now is everyday courage. 

(And yes, kindness still matters.  Courage does not negate that.) 

Diana Butler Bass 
 

Dear Members of the Trinity Family, 
 

In this season when progress toward equity, inclusion, and care for all humanity is moving 

backward instead of forward, when the value of human life, especially the value of marginalized 

communities, is being challenged and attacked daily, now is the time for courage.  It’s true that 

those among us with privilege can choose to ignore the chaos, to bury our heads and hearts in 

the sand, but those of us who are being targeted by those in power do not have that luxury. 
 

Our baptism, God’s naming, claiming, and commandeering of our lives, comes with 

expectations.  God expects each of us to work for peace and justice.  This task is not given to a 

few of us, but to all of us.  As a community of faith, the time has long passed for ignoring the 

realities of our world in all its painful and broken reality.  It’s not enough to sit idly by hoping all 

will be well.  It’s clear that all is not well and the current trajectory is not moving toward 

healing and wholeness. 
 

It's time for ordinary, everyday Christians to be brave, to practice courage, to stand up for the 

ones who are being hunted and hated, to use our words, our actions, our privilege to reach out 

in love to support and care for those most negatively impacted.  The way forward will be 

different for each of us, depending upon our gifts, abilities, and resources.  But, each of us has 

work to do.  God is calling us, in our words and deeds, to be brave, to work for justice, to stand 

in the gap, to build bridges.  What is your role?  How will you be brave?  How will you live out 

the baptismal calling to work for justice? 
 

I take comfort in the fact that we are in this together.  We are bound together in the community 

of Christ.  The Holy Spirit is alive and well and full of boundless energy to empower and 

embolden us for the work ahead.  Be of good courage.  Take heart.  Believe that together we 

have power to change the world for good. 
 

Peace, love, and joy, 
 
 
 
Pastor Susan Crowell    
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Council Notes 

Giving to Trinity 

At the January meeting of the Congregation Council, the council… 

---received the annual report from the Foundation Committee noting that $128,989 in 

grants have been awarded (the list is included in this publication); 

---participated in a council orientation where expectations, process, and governance 

were outlined and discussed; 

---engaged in an orientation to Trinity’s finances and received the Treasurer’s Report 

noting that end-of-year offerings and expenses for 2024 included a $46,160 deficit which 

is reflected in a decrease in the Net Working Fund; 

---received a report from the Executive Committee noting that a finalized contract on 

the 429 Property is close and will ultimately include a meeting of the congregation for 

approval, the boiler for the Gym has been ordered with the hope of installing in late 

January, the anticipated date for completion of the organ is early May, and the 

remediation of the damage incurred in September from the hurricane in the basement of 

the Sanctuary is beginning; and 

---blessed and approved a slate of nominees (a large list of potential nominees was 

created by the members of council) to serve on the Coordination Team for Trinity’s 

upcoming Strategic Planning Process. 

Trinity is grateful for all the prayers, contributions, and displays of 

support from members, friends, and guests. Financial contributions 

can be placed in the offering plates during worship, mailed to the 

church, or given electronically by going to trinitylutheran.ws, by 

scanning the QR code, or texting TLCGIVE to 73256.  
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Music Ministry 

The choir has begun preparing music for the seasons of Lent and 

Easter, so this is the perfect time to explore joining one of the choirs.  

If interested in music ministry, please contact Pastor Parham at the 

phone number and email address below.   

 

Adult Choir rehearses on  Wednesdays from 7:00 to 8:15 pm in the Choir Room on the second 

floor of the Pence Building.  
 

Each Sunday, the choir gathers at 9:30 am in the Choir Room for a brief rehearsal and warm-up.  

For 10:00 am worship, the choir assembles in the Sanctuary balcony or around the piano in the 

Gym to support and strengthen congregational singing and to offer special choral music in a 

wide variety of styles that proclaims, enriches, and interprets the scripture for the day. 

 

Martin Luther called music the “Servant of the Gospel,” so the goal is to offer music that draws 

our minds, bodies, emotions, and imaginations to experience more deeply God’s rich and often 

challenging word.  Everyone with a love of singing is invited to join this community of musical 

mission partners. There are no auditions, and even though we are called the “Adult” Choir, we 

warmly welcome youth to sing with us. If interested, please e-mail Pastor Parham at the 

address below. 

 

Handbell Choir rehearses each Wednesday from 6:00 to 6:50 pm in the Handbell Rehearsal 

Room on the second floor of the Pence Building. 

Ringing handbells is a unique and especially satisfying kind of precisely coordinated human 

community.  The group is in effect, a single percussion instrument with many hands, hearts, 

and minds. If interested in this unique kind of musical community, please contact Pastor 

Parham at jcparham@trinitylutheran.ws. 

 

Instrumentalists. If new to the community and feel drawn to share instrumental gifts in 

worship, please contact Pastor Parham at jcparham@trinitylutheran.ws or 864-242-5702. 

 

Ash Wednesday Worship 

Services will be held on Ash Wednesday, March 5 at 11:00 am and 6:15 pm in 

the Sanctuary.  Both services will include the Imposition of Ashes and Holy 

Communion.  A complete schedule of Lenten activities will be available soon 

in the weekly Announcement Page. 
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Praying for Possibilities 

Praying for Possibilities is a program at Trinity dedicated to praying for the ministries of 

the congregation. Members and friends of the congregation are invited to sign up for a 

specific week during the year when they are encouraged to pray through the written 

prayers one time during the course of the assigned week. This ministry requires a small 

commitment of time with the possibility of tremendous blessing.   

 

February Prayer Volunteers      
 

February 2 — 8 

Joshua  Rhodes 
 

February 9 —15 

Jess Thomas-Harewood 
 

February 16—22 

Mary Brown 
 

February 23—March 1 

Suzanne Rudisill 

February Worship Schedule 

Sunday, February 2 

Worship at 10:00 am in the Sanctuary 

Refreshments and fellowship to follow on the front lawn 

 

Thursday, February 6 

Queer-led worship in the Sanctuary at 6:30 pm 

Refreshments served following the service 

 

Sunday, February 9 

Worship at 10:00 am in the Gym 

Refreshments and fellowship to follow in the back corner of the Gym  

 

Sunday, February 16 

Worship at 10:00 am in the Gym 

Refreshments and fellowship to follow in the back corner of the Gym 

 

Sunday, February 23 

Worship at 10:00 am in the Sanctuary 

Refreshments and fellowship to follow on the front Lawn 



Trinity Lutheran Foundation Grants 

The Trinity Lutheran Church Foundation Committee met in December to consider grant 

applications for 2024.  Ten grants totaling $128,989 were awarded to the following 

recipients: 
 

•   Fostering Great Ideas 

      $10,515 to support mentors for youth in foster care 

 

•    LiveWell Greenville 

 $2,500 to help fund the Formula Bank which provides baby formula to low-income     

            families 

               

•    Rebuild Upstate 

            $10,000 to complete four home repair projects for low-income homeowners In the                      

             Greenville area 

 

•    Nicholtown Child and Family Collaborative 

            $10,000 to support parents participating in the Nurturing Skills for Young Parents  

            and Parent Café Program 

 

•    864Pride 

            $12,000 to provide funding to the LEAP program designed to connect transgender  

            persons with a trained peer support specialist 

 

•   Trinity Lutheran Church 

 $7,500 to provide scholarship assistance to Patrick Preacher for his fourth year of  

            seminary 

        

•    Trinity Lutheran Church 

 $6,000 to host a Festival of Queer Books Event in February of 2025 

 

•     Trinity Lutheran Church 

 $12,839 to fund Trinity’s Strategic Plan in 2025 

     

•   Trinity Lutheran Church 

 $50,000 to fund the remediation and replacement efforts in the basement of the  

            Sanctuary from hurricane damage 

 

•    Trinity Lutheran  Church  

 $7,635 to the Major Replacement and Repairs Designated Account 

 
 

 
The Trinity Lutheran Church Foundation has given away in excess of $2,000,000 since 1997. 



The class continues to meet at 9:00 am in Rooms 12 & 13. A new series is being taught by 

Penny Bostain, Together by Grace: Introducing the Lutherans will explore foundations of 

Lutheranism, including theology and history, in ways that are informative and 

interactive.  Participants may choose to purchase the book by searching the title, Together 

by Grace: Introducing the Lutherans on Amazon, but this is not required for full 

participation. A study guide will be provided. 

 

Session Topics: 
 

February 2: From the 16th Century to Today 

February 9: Worship and the Arts 

February 16: Faith Active in Love 

February 23: Being Lutheran Together in a Wider World 

  

 Children’s Faith Formation Relaunch 

Children's Faith Formation takes place on Sunday mornings from 9:00 - 9:50 am with three 

classes divided by age ranging from infant to grade 5.  Children's Faith Formation will 

continue through Sunday, May 11 with the following Sundays as weeks off: February 16, 

March 23, and April 20.  The curriculum is interactive, fun, and rooted in the Lutheran 

understanding of the Christian faith.  Infants/preschoolers are developing social-emotional 

skills while learning about God’s love for them.  Middle and Upper classes are exploring a 

different New Testament story about Jesus each week.  If interested in serving as a 

teacher or teaching assistant, please contact Jeff Rehm at jarehm41@gmail.com or Patrick 

Preacher at pdpreacher@trinitylutheran.ws.   

 Adult Faith Formation  

 The Rite of Confirmation followed by Brunch 

On Transfiguration Sunday, March 2, during the 10:00 am service in the Sanctuary six 

Trinity youth will affirm their baptism through the Rite of Confirmation.  Please hold 

Clayton Dykes, Jesse Fagala, Paul Godfrey, Harper Roth, Dan Thomas-Harewood, and Lexi 

Thomas-Harewood close in your prayers as they prepare for this significant and 

meaningful day.  The congregation will affirm and celebrate these young men and women 

with a brunch in the Multipurpose Room following the service. 
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A Lenten Devotional Invitation to the Congregation 

 Children’s Worship Opportunity  

Accompanied by Child Protection trained adults, children are invited to leave worship 

after the children’s sermon to hear the scripture reading in ways more appropriate to 

them.  Using the lectionary stories heard in worship each Sunday, the children hear the 

scripture read from an age appropriate text and enjoy an activity related to the theme of 

the day.  They return to worship in time to share the peace and participate in the family 

meal of Holy Communion.  Adults interested in volunteering for this ministry should 

contact Patrick Preacher at pdpreacher@trinitylutheran.ws. 

 Young Adults at Trinity 

Youth and Children 

Trinity children and youth will join together for lunch on Sunday, February 9.  Pastor 

Parham will lead the youth and discuss Jesus’ baptism. Angie McCormack will lead the 

children with a book, activities, and a baptism craft. The event will end at 1:00 pm. For 

more information or questions, contact Angie McCormack at 

ahmccormack@trinitylutheran.ws or 864-630-4026. 

Young adults (20’s and 30’s-ish) are invited to gather at Trinity in the Multipurpose 

Room on Wednesday, February 19 at 6:30 pm for A Valentine’s Celebration of Love that 

will include dinner, conversation, and activities around the theme of love: loving our 

neighbors, loving our family, loving our friends, and loving ourselves.  Please reach out 

to Lara Wannemacher at larawannemacher@gmail.com to register for this gathering.  

During the Lenten Season which will begin on Ash Wednesday, March 5, all members and 

friends of the Trinity family are invited to participate in an individual devotional and 

prayer process entitled Crossing Thresholds.  The Crossing Thresholds prayer guide 

acknowledges that there are moments in individual lives when there is recognition of 

crossing over thresholds into new seasons and becoming a greater, more authentic 

expression of who one really is.  This is also true for congregations, especially faith 

communities passionate about reconciling and renewing the church and the world.  This 

Prayer Guide is designed for followers of Jesus to engage scripture, reflect, and pray in 

ways that enliven the collective spiritual imagination about the future of life together at 

Trinity.  This process will play a role in Trinity’s collective discernment for the future 

hopes and dreams of this ministry.  Copies of the prayer guide will be available in late 

February or early March.  If you want to be a part of this spiritual journey, please reach 

out to Pastor Crowell at sjcrowell@trinitylutheran.ws to have your name placed on the list 

of participants.   
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Tuesday Monday Sunday 
  

   

 FOURTH SUNDAY AFTER EPIPHANY 
 

        
   9:00  FAITH FORMATION FOR ADULTS 
   9:00  FAITH FORMATION FOR CHILDREN 
 10:00 WORSHIP IN THE SANCTUARY AND LIVE-STREAM 
          REFRESHMENTS AND FELLOWSHIP TO FOLLOW 
        

FIFTH SUNDAY AFTER EPIPHANY 

   
 9:00  FAITH FORMATION FOR ADULTS 
 9:00  FAITH FORMATION FOR CHILDREN 
 9:30  SECOND SUNDAY FOOD DRIVE 
10:00 WORSHIP IN THE GYM AND LIVE-STREAM 
          REFRESHMENTS AND FELLOWSHIP TO FOLLOW 
11:30 YOUTH AND CHILDREN 
 
 

 1:30 CONGREGATION COUNCIL 
 

 
 
 

2 

SIXTH SUNDAY AFTER EPIPHANY 
 
  9:00 FAITH FORMATION FOR ADULTS 
10:00 WORSHIP IN THE GYM AND LIVE-STREAM 
          REFRESHMENTS AND FELLOWSHIP TO FOLLOW 
 

     
  11:30 HISTORY READING GROUP 
 
  11:30 OUT TO LUNCH BUNCH 

16 

SEVENTH SUNDAY AFTER EPIPHANY 
 
  9:00 FAITH FORMATION FOR ADULTS 
  9:00 FAITH FORMATION FOR CHILDREN 
10:00 WORSHIP IN THE SANCTUARY AND LIVE-STREAM 
          REFRESHMENTS AND FELLOWSHIP TO FOLLOW 
11:30 LUNCH AND REHEARSAL FOR CONFIRMANDS AND THEIR 
          FAMILIES 
 

  
  
 
 

23 

 
 

 
  

 
 
 
 
  
 
   

  
 

 
 
10:30 WOMEN’S BIBLE STUDY AND  
          FELLOWSHIP GROUP 

4 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

11 

 
     

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 18 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

25 

 
  9:00 STAFF MEETING 
 

6 

 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 6:00 GOAL MEETING 

10 

 
  8:45 VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 
  9:00 STAFF MEETING 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

21 

 

 
 

 

24 

 

 
 

CHURCH OFFICE CLOSED 
  
 
 
  
 

17 

 
 

    
     
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

3 

   

9 



 
  
 
 
   2:00 VALENTINE CARD WRITING 
 
 
   
   6:00 HANDBELL CHOIR 
 
   7:00 ADULT CHOIR 
          
 
 

                                                     
                
  
  
 
 
 
  

Wednesday Saturday Friday Thursday 

5 

 
 
 9:00 REBUILD UPSTATE 
 
10:00—NOON FESTIVAL OF QUEER   
        BOOKS           
  
 

22 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
  
 

  
        
   
 
 
 
 
   
        
 
    6:30 LOVE WINS GROUP  
 
    

 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

28  
 
 
 
  
 

 
 
 
  
  

  27 
    

 
 
 
6:30 AM MEN’S REFLECTION AND 
           FELLOWSHIP GROUP 
 
 
    
 
 
 
 
   6:00 HANDBELL CHOIR 
  
   7:00 ADULT CHOIR 

 12 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
    
   
    

13 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
   
 
 
 

14 
  
  
   
 

15 

 
 

 
           
       
    
 
 
 
 
        
  6:30 QUEER-LED WORSHIP IN THE 
            SANCTUARY 
  

6  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

7  
 
 
 
 

8 

 

 

 
 
 
 
11:30 WELCOME TABLE 
 
 
 
 
 6:00 HANDBELL CHOIR 
   
 6:30 YOUNG ADULTS 
    
 7:00 ADULT CHOIR 
 

20 19 

 
 
 
  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

                              
 
 
 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 

  

       
 
     

 
 
 
 

  
 
 

21 

26 

1  

  



Second Sunday Food Drive 

Thanks to all who continue to contribute to the Food Pantry. In 

addition to regular items, the pantry is in special need of canned 

meats, toilet paper, and canned vegetables. All are encouraged to 

bring  donations to worship.  A volunteer will be stationed at the 

Red Canopy Door from 9:30 to 10:00 am on the second Sunday of 

each month to assist in unloading donations.  Upcoming date is 

February 9. The following items are most needed: dried beans (16 oz), peanut butter (16 

oz), cereal, canned fruit, rice (2 lb bag), pasta sauce, canned meat, canned vegetables, 

and toilet paper. Our neighbors especially love canned fruit! Your support and love is 

greatly appreciated. If interested in volunteering to collect items during the Sunday Food 

Drives, please contact Patrick Preacher at pdpreacher@trinitylutheran.ws 

Out to Lunch Bunch 

Trinity’s Out to Lunch Bunch is open to all adults who would like to 

enjoy fellowship and a meal together after worship.  The group will 

gather on Sunday, February 16 at Corona Mexican Restaurant, 2119 

Wade Hampton Boulevard, Greenville. Please reach out to Angie 

McCormack at 864-630-4026 to reserve your space at lunch. 

Rebuild Upstate 

Trinity is delighted to be partnering with Rebuild Upstate, a non-profit 

organization in Greenville that provides home repairs to those in 

need.  Ten volunteers (eighteen or older, or accompanied by an adult) 

are needed on Saturday, February 22 for the entire day to complete 

either a ramp project or a home repair project.  No specific skills are 

required, just a willingness to serve.  All tools and materials will be 

provided.  If interested in participating, please register at 

rebuildupstate.org or contact Pat O’Neill at oneillpattonw@hotmail.com  

or 706-254-1122. 
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In an effort to stay connected, please consider extending birthday greetings to the 

following members. If you would like the church to know your birthdate please contact 

the Church Office to submit this information through Realm. 

Nursery For Sunday Morning Worship 

A nursery hosted by a member of the Trinity staff, Beth Oswald, as well as a 

small group of rotating adult volunteers who have been trained in Trinity’s 

Child Protection Policy is available each Sunday morning beginning at 9:45 

am to care for infants and toddlers who would prefer enjoying play time 

instead of attending 10:00 worship. The nursery is located on the first floor 

of the Pence Building. Please reach out to a greeter or usher if you need 

assistance. 

Mark Allen — February 14 

Marilyn Boeker — February 10 

Bonnie Bridges — February 16 

Caroline Brightwell—February 4 

Edith Casey — February 5 

Ann Coon — February 26 

Charlotte Darby — February 8 

Ronny Dillard — February 3 

Clayton Dykes — February 20 

JL Dykes — February 16 

Heather Fanning —February 15 

Angie Hager — February 23 

Calvin Harmon — February 12 

Teresa Harrington — February 11 

John Janssen — February 21 

Janna Kelley — February 3 

Vicki Lanier — February 10 

Clark Lawrence — February 6 

Angie McCormack — February 6 

Pastor Jim Parham — February 6 

Joshua Rhodes — February 23 

Stefani Robinson — February 28 

Alice Smith — February 4 

Rick Smith — February 13 

Chris Sommerville — February 10 

Niko Thomas-Harwood — February 7 

Joseph Threlkeld — February 25 

Al White — February 8 

Jan Willis — February 15 

Reli Zhou — February 11 

February  Birthdays 



 Men’s Reflection and Fellowship Group 

A Reflection and Fellowship Group for men meets on the second 

Wednesday of the month from 6:30 am to 7:30 am in the Sitting 

Room. Calvin Harmon leads and facilitates this group with the 

intent of providing a brave, safe space for mutual sharing and 

encouragement.  The morning includes a light breakfast as well as 

time for devotions and prayer. Upcoming dates include February 

12 and March 12.   

The TLC History Reading Group meets at 11:30 am on the third Sunday of each month. 

The next meeting is on Sunday, February 16 in Rooms 12 and 13 at 11:30 am after 

worship. The group will discuss King Leopold's Ghost by Adam Hochschild, with a 

foreword by Barbara Kingsolver. Newcomers are always welcome. Contact Bob Schirmer 

at rwschirmer@gmail.com  or Don Todd at dktodd47@gmail.com for more information. 

Participation via Zoom will be available. 

History Reading Group 

Baby Celebration 

Please join the Trinity Family for a Baby Celebration 

in honor of 

 
Shane, Lauren, and Tony Smithman 

as they rejoice at the birth of their son and brother, Otto 

 

Sunday, March 9 

11:30 am 
 

Following worship in the Gym 

You may choose to honor the Smithman family  

with a baby gift for Otto 

or disposable diapers in sizes 3 and 4. 

mailto:rwschirmer@gmail.com
mailto:dktodd47@gmail.com


The Welcome Table 

The Welcome Table is so grateful to be partnering with Feed & 

Seed Company of Greenville and Project Host to continue serving 

and connecting with our neighbors. On Wednesday, February 19, 

the Welcome Table lunch will be served at 11:30 am in the 

Multipurpose Room.   All are always welcome to attend! Future 

dates are March 19 and April 16, and May 21.  Please contact 

Patrick Preacher at pdpreacher@trinitylutheran.ws with any 

questions or if you would like to volunteer. 

 Festival of Queer Books 

Trinity will host Greenville’s first ever Festival of Queer Books on Saturday, February 22 

from 10:00 am to noon in the Activities Building.  With public schools and libraries 

limiting access to books representing queer families, this is an important step in 

providing queer youth, children, and families access to books about characters and 

themes they can relate to.  In collaboration with other LGBTQIA+ affirming organizations, 

the day will have something for everyone – a bounce house, a silent disco, read-alouds, 

and of course FREE BOOKS! Each family will leave with a selection of books about 

LGBTQIA+ and/or other marginalized peoples.  The focus of the day is on children’s 

picture books in an effort to make literacy accessible for all ages.  Please contact Patrick 

Preacher at pdpreacher@trinitylutheran.ws  if you would like to be part of this exciting 

event.  

Strategic Planning Process at Trinity 

There is a tremendous amount of energy and excitement for the upcoming strategic 

planning process at Trinity which will involve all members and friends of the Trinity 

family who wish to be included.  The Rev. Mark Tidsworth, founder and director of 

Pinnacle Leadership Associates, will serve as Trinity’s consultant and facilitator.  Mark 

has worked with Trinity in the past, is knowledgeable of Trinity’s history and current 

ministry passions, and is eager to work with Trinity.  This process will help Trinity 

discern plans and initiatives for the next few years and will be led by a Coordination 

Team that includes Amanda Cook, Kellie Fontecchio, Angie Hager, Bri Kerbuski, Melissa 

Kolb, Richard Moose, Margaret Roth, Leah Somerville, McKenzie Threlkeld, Lara 

Wannemacher, and Carl Witherspoon.  The Coordination Team will be commissioned at 

worship on Sunday, March 9 when Mark Tidsworth will be introduced to the 

congregation.  The team is excited for this process to prayerfully discern God’s leading 

and guiding and the Holy Spirit’s emboldening as Trinity discovers new ways to lean 

into a ministry rooted in love, diversity, inclusion, affirmation, welcome, and radical 

hospitality. Reach out to Pastor Crowell at sjcrowell@trinitylutheran.ws with 

questions. 
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Queer - Led Worship 

Love Wins Fellowship Group 

On Thursday, February 6 worship will begin at 6:30 pm in the 

Sanctuary.  New queer leaders are always welcome. Please email Patrick 

Preacher at pdpreacher@trinitylutheran.ws if interested. This service will 

be live-streamed. Refreshments and fellowship to follow.  

 

Love Wins is a group that meets monthly to discuss a book/podcast and to enjoy some 

social time together. The group will meet Thursday, February 20 at 6:30 pm 

at Yee-Haw Brewing Company, 307 East McBee Ave, Greenville. The group 

will enjoy dinner and discuss the book Erotic Stories for Punjabi Widows  by 

Balli Kaur Jasway. Contact Angie McCormack at 864-630-4026 or 

ahmccormack@trinitylutheran.ws for more information or to sign up for this 

event. 

Greenville Organized for Accountable Leadership 

All GOAL network members are encouraged to gather on Monday, February 10 at 6:00 

pm in the Multi-purpose Room. At this meeting, progress made by the affordable 

housing and transportation research committees will be presented. The group will also 

use this as an opportunity to facilitate network members inviting other folks from 

Trinity to the Nehemiah Action on Thursday, April 10 at 6:30 pm.  Please contact Cathy 

O’Neill at cathycate51@gmail.com or at 706-461-0248 with questions. 

Sending Valentine Love through the Mail 

 Do you enjoy sending cards?  Would you like to help share some love and 

light with folks in the Trinity family who could use a little extra care?  

Please join other Trinity friends on Wednesday, February 5 at 2:00 pm in 

the Sitting Room to enjoy refreshments and address and write notes in 

Valentine Cards.  Please reach out to Lynn Andrews via text at 618-401-

1940 or Pastor Crowell at sjcrowell@trinitylutheran.ws to register for this 

gathering. 
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 Baptisms 
Clayton Calvin and Dovie Rae Beason Dykes, children of JL and Andy Dykes on January 26 

 

Deaths 
the mother of Julie Brightwell 

the grandmother of Angie Hager 

the brother and sister-in-law of Janna Kelley 

the grandfather of Bri Kerbuski 
 

 

Hospital Patients 
Wayne Mangels—Discharged 

Darlene Kleckley—Discharged 

Maria Roberts—Discharged 

Sheryl Schirmer—Discharged 

Sandy Cannon-Spencer—Discharged 

Connie Stieghan—Discharged 

 

Membership Changes 
Richard and Julie Frye to St. Michael Lutheran Church, Greenville, SC 

Jerry Salley and Josephine McMullen to Greenville Unitarian Fellowship, Greenville, SC 

Lindsay Hawkins and Nell Orschein, and their sons, Frank and Harry,  

to St. Peter’s Episcopal Church, Greenville, SC 

___________ 

 
Attendance for January 

  

         Sundays                                   1/5  1/12                 1/19          1/26                

         Online devices                         574              -               493          1445 

 In Person                                 172              -               116            161 

                                                       746              -                609          1606 

     

 No Worship on January 12 due to inclement weather 
  
 Queer-Led Worship on January 9, 41 in person, 529 online devices  

           

                                                  Offering Summary for January 
 

                                                January                          YTD 
  

 Needed for Budget                     $   95,403                      $    95,403  

 Given to Budget                         $   55,658                      $    55,658 

 Difference                                 $  (39,745)                     $  (39,745) 

  

 Given to World Hunger               $        65                        $       65 

WITHIN THE TRINITY FAMILY . . . 



TRINITY LUTHERAN CHURCH 
421 North Main Street 
Greenville, SC  29601-2090 

CHURCH STAFF 

NON PROFIT ORGANIZATION 
U.S. POSTAGE                     
PAID PERMIT #378        
GREENVILLE, SC 

 

 

Susan J. Crowell 

Senior Pastor 

sjcrowell@trinitylutheran.ws 
 

James C. Parham, III 

Associate Pastor 

for Worship and Music 

jcparham@trinitylutheran.ws 
 

Patrick D. Preacher 

Queer and Justice  Ministry 

Coordinator 

Pastoral Intern 

pdpreacher@trinitylutheran.ws 
 

Angie H. McCormack 

Youth and Children’s Ministry 

Coordinator 

ahmccormack@trinitylutheran.ws 
 

Kay M. Cook 

Office Manager 

kmcook@trinitylutheran.ws 
 

Henry W. Wilcox 

Accountant and 

Digital Media Manager 

hwwilcox@trinitylutheran.ws 
 

Karen M. Craig 

Administrative Assistant 

kmcraig@trinitylutheran.ws 
 

Roy L. Cook 

Facility Manager 

rlcook@trinitylutheran.ws 
 

Beth C. Oswald 

Nursery Attendant 


